FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th April 2014 at 6.15pm at The Albert, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
Present: Nina Smith (Chair), David Storr, Mike Smith and Lesley Mackay (minutes).
Apologies:  Diana Monahan, Bob Deacon, David Taylor, Andy Grant, John Gibson and Matt Gibson (Station Manager)
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct.
Matters Arising:
Co-operative Community Grant application:  The cheque has now been received.  The area behind and to the east of the Bike n’Go rack has not been tidied.  Lesley has already written to Matt Gibson asking if any of this area will be tidied.  Following David Taylor’s proposal, it was agreed that we should proceed with the purchase of 12 mid-green vests at a cost of around £120.  Once work has been completed on the new border then our next priorities will be identified.  It was agreed that we should only have edible plants in this border, due to its proximity to the nursery’s garden.  It was noted that we need a quote for the water butt which Diana may have already obtained.  Action:  Diana Monahan
Security Markings on photographs:  This has been done
Tour de France:  Members have heard Katie Kinsella speak at meetings and are impressed with progress. There is no news yet as to final train service  arrangements on the Sunday, but H B station car park will be used as a holding area.
Defibrillator:  Nina Smith will write to Hebden Royd Town Council to say it is not suitable to have a defibrillator at the station.  Action:  Nina Smith

Bike n’Go:  This is now up and running.  Passengers can now hire cycles from the station at a cost of £3.80 for 24 hours hire. However, they need to pre-register on-line to be able to use the service. 
Logo: David Storr reported that the selected font for the logo is Arial Old in black.  Lesley will circulate the logo. Mike Smith will send the logo to his son for printing on the back of the vests.  Action:  Lesley Mackay/Mike Smith
Lift:  See below under Chair’s Report
Poetry Reading:  Deferred in Bob’s absence
Chair’s Report:  Nina thanked the seven members who had helped in the Big Spring Clean Up for all their efforts.  As a result a donation of £60 will be received from Hebden Royd Town Council.   
Nina said she will be meeting Pete Myers, the Stakeholder Manager for Northern Rail in early May to discuss a varied agenda, part of which will be the lift and the extension to the car park.  Nina will also invite Susan Quick and Bob Deacon. David Storr pointed out that there was now general acknowledgement of the need for a lift, the absence of which affects so many passengers.  

Nina had a hour hour meeting recently with Paul Salveson of Passenger Focus and a DfT  consultant who were visiting a number of stations looking at examples of good practice. 
Treasurer’s Report:  David Taylor wishes to resign as treasurer.  David Storr volunteered to take over.  This was agreed nem con.  Thanks were extended to David Taylor for all his hard work in acting as treasurer and in setting up our bank account with all the difficulties that were encountered in doing so.  
In order to achieve a smooth transition it was agreed that David Storr would liaise with David Taylor and give a report back to the next meeting with an up-to-date Treasurer’s report.  Also required is for an additional signatory for the bank account to be organised. Action: David Storr and David Taylor
Northern Rail Issues:  
· In his absence, Matt Gibson sent an email thanking the Friends for all their hard work at the Big Spring Clean Up and said station was looking extremely nice.  

· It is intended to have a permanent manned ticket barrier from 7.15am to 10.30pm Monday to Friday at the station.

· The drains, both in the subway and outside the café, have been repaired.  

· Matt reported that plans have been drawn up for the Tour de France and full details will be made available when train times have been confirmed.

· Matt made a request for any members who wish to volunteer to assist Northern Rail on the day to contact him to discuss it.  Action:  All Members

Working Party Report:  Lesley reported that two people had volunteered to help Diana fetch the ‘wood’ for the border from Diana’s garden.  Diana will liaise with David Storr and John Gibson.

Constitution:  The constitution will be circulated to all members asking for any comments and/or amendments to be made.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Any other business:  
Nina mentioned that there was a clash of meetings with Railfuture’s AGM taking place on 10th May in Sheffield and HADRAG’s AGM taking place in Halifax on the same day.  James Lewis, Chair of then ITA, was speaking at the HADRAG AGM. Mary Creagh, Shadow SoS for Transport, is speaking at Railfuture’s AGM.
ACORP:  Nina said that David Taylor had passed on to her an email from ACORP requesting information about volunteer hours put in by members of the group. An early reply had been requested. The group discussed this and came up with approximate time estimates. These will be in the reply to ACORP which is to be considered as an appendix to these minutes.
Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 9th June, 2014 at 6.15pm in The Albert Pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
